
Kia ora koutou, Dobri dan, Bonjour, Hallo, Hola, 
Zdravstvuyte, Nǐn hǎo, Salve, Konnichiwa, Guten 
Tag, Olá, Anyoung haseyo, Asalaam alaikum, 
Greetings everyone,

What a busy week we have had at KKPS!  We 
sent several teams to the Mathex competition 
in Whangarei. All teams did incredibly well, with 
them all placing higher than the previous years 
‘placings.  Thank you to Miss Shanae Simpson 
for her organisation of our students attending 
this event.

We had our new Deputy Principal, Mrs Jenna 
Spake start this week.  Jenna will oversee 
the Curriculum and the Line Manager for the 
middles (years 3/4) and seniors (years 5/6).  If 
you see Jenna around, please introduce yourself 
and have a chat. 

Earlier in the week, we held our senior cross 
country down by the Stone Store. Thank you to 
all of the family members who came to support 
our children. Thanks also to Mr Dave Kirkland, 
for organising such a fantastic event.

Today, we had National’s spokesperson for 
Education: Erica Stanford and Northland 
Candidate Grant McCallum visit our school. She 
visited some classrooms and also met with staff 
from schools across the Mid-North, where we 
talked about what’s on top in primary education.

A friendly reminder that if you move house, 
please inform the office: admin@kkps.school.nz 
with the new address. Also, if your child usually 
travels on a school bus, and these plans change, 
please contact the office to inform them that on 
a certain day, you child will not being going on 
the bus.  Recently, we have spent a lot of time 
contacting parents to find out why their child 
isn’t in a bus line. If we know in advance, we 
can take your child’s name off for a certain day, 
and this will save a lot of admin time trying to 
contact you.  Thanks for your support with this.

As many of you know, in year 5, our students 
participate in a programme called ‘Plant to 
Plate’, where they learn about gardening, and 
cooking with the produce from our gardens.  We 
simply could not run this programme without 
the skills and knowledge of Dani Dawson (in the 
kitchen) and Charlotte Lankshear (in the garden).  
Weekly, we also have parent and grandparent 
volunteers to help run the programme.  I must 
also acknowledge Plant Zone, who kindly donate 
plants for our gardens throughout our school. 
We are incredibly grateful for such generous 
sponsors.  Mr Dave Kirkland co-ordinates 
this programme and the amount of time and 
energy he puts in behind the scenes is to be 
commended.  If you are interested in helping 
out with Plant to Plate, please contact Dave: 
davek@kkps.school.nz

Have a wonderful weekend everyone.

Ngā mihi
Dr Sarah Brown

Phone: 09 407 8414
Absences:

press 1
message for child

press 2

Absence txt:
0211242836 text only

admin@kkps.school.nz
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KORU Kids at KKPS 
Term 2 - Week seven
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Keep Strong (Kia Kaha)

•	 Be a problem solver
•	 Be open to different playground friends and games.

Owning Our Learning (Tō mātou akoranga)

•	 Know and agree on the expectations for the game.
•	 Be a role model
•	 Move back to class at the first bell
•	 Be ready by the second bell

Respectful & Responsible (Whakaute me te haepapa)

•	 Put ups rather than put downs
•	 Play fair
•	 Be tidy

Understanding & Accepting (Māramatanga me te 
tautoko)

•	 Include others
•	 Tuākana/teina

Keep Strong (Kia Kaha)

•	 Walk around buildings in a timely manner
•	 Be mindful of people around you (everyone going at the 

same time)

Owning Our Learning (Tō mātou akoranga)

•	 Move promptly towards your classroom
•	 Go to the toilet
•	 Wash your hands/feet
•	 Get a drink of water

Respectful & Responsible (Whakaute me te haepapa)

•	 Follow any instructions from the Duty Teacher
•	 Return equipment

Understanding & Accepting (Māramatanga me te 
tautoko)

•	 Help others if lost or needs help
•	 Remind/ inform others if they have not heard the bell

Sing along to Worry Watchdog

In week 9 Cat and Willie will be coming to work 
with us in class groups, using dance, and drama to 
explore ‘How to Calm’.  You are more than welcome 

to come along and be part of these sessions.  Please 
ask your child’s class teacher when their session is.

Playtimes 5 Minute Bell

This week your child will be bringing home a Calm 
Cube.  The Calm Cube nestles snuggly inside the 

Mood Cube and can be used to help your child 
calm when they are distressed.

You can watch a video on how to use the Calm 
Cube here: Using the Calm Cube 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=V9QckqDJRqk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Og-PblO-LIU


12 pack of pies:
- One flavour per pack

Mince and cheese
Steak and cheese
Vegetarian quiche

Butter chicken
Mince
$36

12 pack of sausage rolls
$35

Len’s Pies
World famous in NZ

The student who 

sells the most 

pies will receive 

a $20 Warehouse 
voucher!

PTA

Order on Kindo
click here

Order by 9am:  by 19th June 2023
Collect from school on:  24th July 2023

Place orders via KINDO by 9am on 
Monday 19th June. Click here.

Pies will be sent home with children 
or can be collected from school on 

Friday 23rd June from 2pm.

The student w
ho 

sells the most 

cookies will w
in a 

prize fro
m Cookie 

Time!!

13th June
Interschool Cross Country

29th June
Matariki Celebrations

3rd November
Gumboot Friday

13th November
Teacher only Day

RIVERVIEW SCHOOL OSCAR

WINTER HOLIDAY
PROGRAMME

3 – 13 JULY 2023

click here for more information

click here for more information

click here for full details

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Kerikeri%20Primary%20School&service=cookie_time_fundraiser
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Kerikeri%20Primary%20School&service=lens_pies_pta_fundraiser
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Kerikeri%20Primary%20School&service=lens_pies_pta_fundraiser
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1imMX9msH6kU4vAgH14GbC3O-qoAjvywq/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1kTzI-58ftdrdVzIOMrs6pVyQqYoY-iC0/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1DKaGaCqajQ8V-cZBrEPiFOVc93jSJPym/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=117734131020556175356&rtpof=true&sd=true


Each week two children who consistently show amazing 
KORU kids values will join Senior Leadership Team to have 
morning tea. Congratulations Charlie George, Ayla Hona, 

Leighton Hughes and Bella Reid.

The Plough and Feather host a weekly
Morning tea with the Principal at their restaurant.

Morning 
Tea with the 

Principal



Age Group and Gender: 4 year old GIRLS
1st Nellie Lowe

2nd Elianna Vile

3rd Lucija Jurisich

Age Group and Gender: 4 year old BOYS
1st Manukura Duxbury

2nd Elias Lewis-Herbert

3rd Rawiri Harema-Clarkson

Age Group and Gender: 5 year old GIRLS
1st Amelia Burrett

2nd Kateao Cox-Glasgow

3rd Mackenzie Hetherington

Age Group and Gender: 5 year old BOYS
1st Cooper Hori

2nd Ren Yoshioka

3rd Cassian Ferguson

Age Group and Gender: 6 year old GIRLS
1st Rosalie Hughes

2nd Harley Ferguson

3rd Minti Cassidy

Age Group and Gender: 6 year old BOYS
1st Boston Kitzen

2nd Benjamin Thomson

3rd Taylor Carr

In the 7 year old Girls 1st Mei Yoshioka

In the 7 year old Girls 2nd Ellie Osborne

In the 7 year old Girls 3rd Hettie Slack

In the 8 year old Girls 1st Isabelle Moir

In the 8 year old Girls 2nd Sabine Atkinson

In the 8 year old Girls 3rd Felicity Paraha

In the 9 year old Girls 1st Inderra Straka

In the 9 year old Girls 2nd Poppy Slack

In the 9 year old Girls 3rd Elise Powrie

In the 10 year old Girls 1st Kiki Shimozono-Reid

In the 10 year old Girls 2nd Xanthe Jones

In the 10 year old Girls 3rd Sophie Williams

 

In the 7 year old Boys 1st Brody Wilcox

In the 7 year old Boys 2nd Kaleb Jordan

In the 7 year old Boys 3rd Braeden Davies

In the 8 year old Boys 1st Lucien Ferguson

In the 8 year old Boys 2nd Henry Burgess

In the 8 year old Boys 3rd Ruan Vorster

In the 9 year old Boys 1st Nico Klomp

In the 9 year old Boys 2nd Cooper Davies

In the 9 year old Boys 3rd Jacob Sullivan Cook

In the 10 year old Boys 1st Joe Schofield  

In the 10 year old Boys 2nd Elijah Marks

In the 10 year old Boys 3rd Tane Tenamu

JUNIOR CROSS COUNTRY SENIOR CROSS COUNTRY



We have been learning to extend our pepeha and include our whakapapa. 
This artwork reminds us of who we are and where we have come from.

Class of the fortnight Room 23

A Big thank you to our wonderful people at Plantzone for 
replanting all the containers in front of the classrooms.

Please support them by shopping at their store along Kapiro Road.

Zac Walker (a keen gardener) helping with the planting.

Go along to Plantzone to meet the welcoming staff.



Programme forProgramme for
ParentingParenting

A FREE and FUN course for
parents & caregivers of

tamariki aged 3-8 years, held
in Kerikeri

We now have 4 trained
coordinators to facilitate the
programme at Te Pou o Manako
(NorthTec Campus) in Kerikeri

Te Rūnanga o Ngāti Rēhia Trust
has been presenting the
Incredible Years Programmes
since May 2021, and we run 2
courses a year.

@TeRunangaoNgatiRehia

matauranga@ngatirehia.co.nz

https://iyp-ngatirehia.carrd.co

to have a better relationship
with their children
stimulate their children's
development
gain skills to feel more confident
about their parenting
have positive and nurturing
parenting styles
lessen harsh parenting practices
establish better relations with
the child's teacher

It's a parenting programme aimed at
helping parents:

Parents say that their children's
behaviour has been less aggressive,

they showed more normal behaviour
and had a happier family life.

 
Parent training remains the single
most effective way to help young

children with challenging behaviour
problems.

how to play with your child
the value of effective praise
using rewards to motivate
children
how to set limits with your
children
how to handle misbehaviour:

ignoring, distractions,
redirects, warnings
time out for aggressive
behaviour
logical and natural
consequences
creative problem solving

The Incredible Years Parenting
methods are focused on:

Each programme consists of 14
sessions that last 2-3 hours.


